



Fabians Way, Henfield, West Sussex, BN5 9PU

T: 01273 492447

E: office@stpetershenfield.org.uk www.stpetershenfield.org.uk

3rd September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

Y5 Penguins Swimming Lessons

As part of the National Curriculum, all KS2 children are offered swimming lessons as part of their PE provision. We are fortunate that we have been offered the opportunity for them to be held at Hurstpierpoint College, with us being part of their academy trust.

Hurst minibuses will transport the children in Y5 Penguins class and accompanying staff over to the College leaving St. Peter's at 9.10am and returning at approximately 11.00am on the following Tuesdays:

Tuesday 9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th September Tuesday 7th & 14th October Tuesday 4th, 11th, 18th & 25th November

Children will need a swimming costume/shorts with a towel, and goggles. Hurst do have spare goggles at the pool, should any child need to borrow a pair.

There shall be a further 2 'top-up' sessions on Tuesday 2nd December and Tuesday 9th December for any child who has not met the required National assessment at the end of the class sessions above. You will be contacted if your child is required to attend these.

Currently, there is no travel cost for Parents as Hurst are able to provide the minibuses this term, and the hire of the pool and specialist teaching will be paid for by the school. ALL children are expected to attend these swimming lessons, however if you have concerns you would like to discuss then please contact the school office for a member of the Year 5 team to contact you.

Yours sincerely,

Year 5 Team St. Peter's CE Primary School

